
July-August, 2004 
  
Dear Pastor and Friends, 
  
Thanks you again for your prayers for Donna and me each day.  We have been to Mayo 
Clinic for our annual check-up.  Our regular doctor has retired and we have another good 
doctor that we like.  Our health is the same and we are feeling good.  An answer to your 
prayers... 
  
We are excited about our new college year with 74 students.  We have 6 students from 
other Asian countries.  We are training workers for the unreached countries in the 10-40 
windows.  Their desire is to return to their home country, win souls, build a church and 
start their own Bible College.  The other students are Filipinos who are training to be 
pastors, foreign missionaries and other areas of Christian Service. 
  
A NEW MINISTRY IS ASIA BAPTIST BIBLE SEMINARY. 
  
THE PASTOR AND WORKERS ARE VERY EXCITED ABOUT UPGRADING 
THEIR EDUCATION TO THE MASTERS LEVEL.  THEIR DESIRE IS TO BE A 
BETTER PASTOR, TO HELP THEIR OWN PEOPLE GROW SPIRITUALLY.  ALSO 
TO BE A BETTER TEACHER IN OUR COLLEGE, THEY WILL BE BETTER 
EQUIPPED TO TEACH ON THE BACHELOR LEVEL. 
  
A NEW PRESCHOOL PROGRAM. 
  
This is a new door to reach children and parents with the Gospel through our new pre-
school.  Rene Payne, daughter of Rev and Mrs. Harold Payne, from Gulfport, Ms. is 
teaching and working in this ministry.  Pray that this will be used by God to win souls to 
Christ. 
  
Thank you for your prayers and financial help each month. 
  
Your missionary, 
Boyd and Donna Lyons 


